BARROW  PRIMARY  SCHOOL

Telephone:  01254 822338

Fax & Answer Machine:  01254 822408

e-mail: head@barrow.lancs.sch.uk
www.barrow.lancs.sch.uk
19th October 2017
Dear Parent
OPERATION CHRISTMAS CHILD

We are once again supporting the Samaritan’s Purse Operation Christmas Child initiative.  A leaflet will be coming out today containing details of how we can donate shoebox gifts.  Anyone wishing to donate a filled shoebox, please could you bring it into school up to Wednesday morning, 15th November, as we have been advised that our shoeboxes will be collected on Thursday 16th November.  Please leave your boxes under the chairs by the fish tank.  Thank you very much.

PARENT PAY
We are hoping to have Parentpay up and running after the October half term break.  We have encountered technical issues with the setup and this has caused a delay!  Activation letters will be sent home in due course.
CLASS 1

After the October half term break children in Class 1 will be expected to line-up in the school yard and come into class on their own each morning for registration.
FOBS HALLOWEEN MOVIE NIGHT – SCHOOL HALL
Just a reminder that on Friday 20th October FOBs will be holding the Halloween Movie Night 6pm – 8pm.

FOBS FAMILY HALLOWEEN DISCO – WHALLEY VILLAGE HALL
A further reminder that the FOBS Halloween Disco will be held on Sunday 29th October at Whalley Village Hall from 3pm – 5pm.

HALF TERM SCHOOL HOLIDAY
School will close on Thursday 26th October at 3.30pm for the half term holiday and will re-open on Monday, 6th November at 9.00am.

SECONDARY SCHOOL APPLICATION – SEPTEMBER 2018
Just a reminder that the closing date for secondary school applications is Tuesday, 31 October.  All Year 6 parents should ensure that the on-line application has been completed for this date.

FOBS - CHRISTMAS CARDS

Orders and payment for the personalised Christmas cards need to be returned to school by tomorrow, Friday 20th October.

KS2 SCHOOL LUNCHES – RE-ORDER FORM

KS2 school lunches need to be re-ordered for the period Monday, 6th November to Thursday, 21st December on the pink re-order form.  The meals will be provided on a rolling 3 week basis.  

There are two choices of main meal and two choices of pudding each day.  If your child would prefer a jacket potato or a sandwich instead of the main meals offered, then please could they over write the main meal with their preference along with their choice of filling (Filling choices are tuna, cheese or ham.  These are also the filling choices for the days when wraps, rolls or paninis are offered as a main meal).  If your child has school lunches please could you write their name and class on the form and circle (in pen) one preference of main meal and one or two preferences of pudding per day (i.e. fruit crumble and custard will require each item circling individually - 2 circles, fruit crumble without custard requires only fruit crumble circling) for the three week period.  

This will come into force on week beginning 6th November 2017 which is Week One on the menu cycle.  Could you please return this form by Tuesday, 24th October.  

Any KS2 child who has not returned a completed menu or returns the completed menu late will be served after the other children, this means that your child will not receive their preferred meal.

PTO
PRO-SPORT HANDBALL COMPETITION – MONDAY, 23rd OCTOBER – 4-6.00PM – ROEFIELD LEISURE CENTRE, CLITHEROE
We would like to invite any Year 6 pupils to take part in a handball competition as detailed above.  If your child would like to take part you must register your interest at the school office by the end of the day tomorrow.  You will need to transport your child to and from the event and are welcome to spectate if you wish.  The children will be supervised by Pro Sport staff during the competition.  Please ensure your child has any relevant medical equipment and a drink with them.  They will be wearing their PE kits.  Thank you.
HARVEST DONATIONS
On Wednesday Roman and Thea accompanied Mrs Farnsworth and I to take all of your kind donations to the Foodbank in Clitheroe.  We were overwhelmed with your generosity, so much so that we almost couldn’t fit all of the food in the car.

At the Food Bank Roman and Thea met Barbara, Mary, Betty, Grace, Ruth and Julie who were all volunteers helping out.  They were told all about the important work the Foodbank does and had a look around the different areas.

If you know of anyone who would benefit from the support the Foodbank can offer, the website is a useful source of information, or speak to a member of school staff.  https://ribblevalley.foodbank.org.uk.

Thank you once again for your generosity.

Mrs Zoe Mabbott

Associate Head Teacher
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